
 

 

       15th October 2024 

     

Dear Parent/ Guardian 

 

Re: Liverpool School Street Project – ANPR Camera Enforcement 

School: St Cuthbert Primary School 

 

I’m writing to update you on the Liverpool School Street Project, following the recent 

consultation that was carried out to introduce a timed access restriction on Church 

Road.  

 

I am happy to inform you that we received majority support for this scheme and this 

project is moving forward. ANPR (Automatic Number Plate Recognition) camera 

enforcement will begin on 4th November 2024. Any vehicle that enters the road 

during the operational times may receive a Penalty Charge Notice of £70. 

 

When Will Enforcement Apply? 

The enforcement will apply only during school opening and closing times for St 

Cuthbert’s Catholic Primary School. The operational hours are: 

8:15am–9:15am and 2:30pm–3:30pm (during school term only). 

 

Permanent Signage will be erected on site shortly which will detail the operational 

times of the access restriction as this needs to be in place prior to any enforcement 

being carried out.  

 

Temporary signage will also be installed on site to further notify drivers that 

enforcement begins on 4th November 2024. 

 

What This Means for You 

 Parents and guardians will not be allowed to drive into this road for school 

drop off or pick up during the operational hours. 

 

Exemptions  

If you regularly drop off or pick up children and you have a Blue Badge or dropping 

off/ picking up Special Educational Needs children, then you can apply for an 

exemption. 

 

To do this, you will need to apply to the school with your details. Once they have 

approved your application they will send us your details. 

 



 

 

If you have any queries regarding your permit application, please contact us at 

sspermits@liverpool.gov.uk.  

 

For general School Street enquiries, please contact is at 

schoolstreets@liverpool.gov.uk. 

 

Why Is This Being Introduced? 

This initiative, proven effective in other areas, aims to improve road safety, reduce 

congestion, and enhance air quality for pupils and residents alike. 

 

We hope these changes will help create a safer, cleaner environment for everyone in 

the community. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Mufu Durowoju 

Interim Lead for Network Strategy and Delivery 

Highways & Transportation 

Liverpool City Council, Cunard Building, Water Street, Liverpool, L3 1AH  

Email:  mufu.durowoju@Liverpool.gov.uk   

Tel: 0151 233 3000 
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